
Summer Newsletter

It is hard to believe that we are once again at the end of the school year and after such a 
busy term...

Year 11 have completed their public examinations and enjoyed their Leavers' Prom.   Our new 
students joined St Bede's for a taster transition day ahead of moving up to Year 7 in 
September.   We have made some excellent staff appointments to join our talented team of 
specialist subject teachers for the new academic year.   And in addition to all this, our Music 
Department has successfully relocated into the fantastic purpose-built St Cecilia building, 
which has allowed for our chaplaincy to occupy the former Music Block.   For the first time, St 
Bede's Inter-Church School will have a dedicated school chapel for collective worship and 
private prayer, alongside chaplaincy spaces for pastoral and spiritual support and guidance.

We certainly feel ready for a rest over the summer, and I wish you and all your family a joyful, 
safe and peaceful break until we meet again next term.

Alistair Day - Headteacher



ST BEDE’S PRESENTS
‟The Railway Children” by E Nesbit
adapted by Dave Simpson

An all-star double cast from Years 7, 8, 9 &10 performed "The Railway Children" by E Nesbit adapted by 
Dave Simpson. The story of the railway children Bobby, Phyllis and Peter was imaginatively brought to life 
for a modern audience.
A particularly poignant scene was where the Perks children and Railway children stop the oncoming 
train from hitting the debris from a landslide . The lights of the oncoming train together with the surround 
sound of screeching brakes and the desperate exclamations from the actors immersed the audience in 
the high level of tension.
The cast received very positive feedback:
"It was slick, fast-moving, passionate and engaging- a wonderful and memorable event which showed 
the students' skills."
"A wonderful evening. Riveting and highly entertaining"
"I was mesmerised. I loved it."
A special thank you to Dawn Pell for her brilliant set, costume and prop design.
Huge congratulations to everyone involved.
Mrs Vanderstay



‟The Railway Children”



The Expressive Arts Day – Yet another triumph by the Expressive Arts students at St Bede’s. Bring me 
sunshine, bring me laughter, and bring me joy.  The Expressive Arts department brought all of this and 
more. As friends, family and staff were entertained by the many events that unfolded the talent, 
creativity and sheer hard work of our students shone through. 

Art & Textiles The GCSE art & textiles department put on another successful exhibition, showcasing the 
incredible creativity of the Y11 cohort. The skill and dedication evident in their artwork was truly inspiring. 

Design and Technology Year 9 displayed facts about the impact of fast fashion. A shocking fact was the 
weight of global textile waste a year - weighing more than the weight of all people in Europe. This 
sparked many conversations with visitors about ethics and sustainability. Year 10 displayed the models 
and prototypes for their lights from cardboard model to finished product. Students were encouraged to 
hear from visitors how similar their process is to engineering design processes. The GCSE coursework 
projects ranged from products to help Alzheimer's patients to a phonics education resources. 

The Expressive Arts Day



Drama Year 9 students performed three pantomimes which they devised.  
Double Trouble, The Courageous Knight and The Ring of Lies. They used the conventions of the genre 
very effectively to create comedy and to entertain the audience. Each pantomime involved a 
protagonist, an antagonist, a quest, two dangerous places and a moral at the end. A fun-filled evening 
enjoyed by all. Oh yes they did. Oh no they didn’t!

Food Year 9 and 10 GCSE Food students displayed GCSE coursework for the Science Nea 1 and Food 
Preparation Nea 2. We also displayed year 10 Tunnock tea cake competition entries for a National 
Competition to showcase presentation skills and design. Year 11 Life skills displayed some of their 
activities including, household cleaning, cooking, gardening and role play.

Music We were delighted that 120 students from all year groups performed solo, duos, ensemble and 
instrumental groups. The event involved a section on folk, live rock bands, pop, gospel, and rock choirs 
and our classical corner. The event was supported by our music ambassadors and technical crew who 
organised the stage and performers. The quality and variety of music styles was amazing exemplifying 
the wonderful talented musicians we have at St Bede’s.

The Expressive Arts Day



The Expressive Arts Day
Art Photos



The Expressive Arts Day
Drama Photos



The Expressive Arts Day
Design and Technology Photos

Year 10 modelsYear 9 ethical display



Expressive Arts Summer challenge:
Crochet Flowers and leaves
Fancy learning a new skill or perhaps 
you’re a dab hand already at 
crochet? 

We are challenging you to use up 
any wool scraps you have at home to 
crochet flowers and leaves for a large 
display we are planning for next year. 

We are looking for a variety of sizes, 
shapes, and styles of flowers and 
leaves that have been crocheted by 
our school community. 

Any contributions to the display can 
be brought to the textiles room in 
September for staff to assemble. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TkKRiQOTYNY

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TkKRiQOTYNY


Year 8 Reflection Day
Cambridge Church Trail

On a sunny May morning all of Y8 headed into central Cambridge 
to visit 6 different churches: Wesley Methodist, All Saints’ Anglican, 
the Quakers, Fisher House Catholic Chaplaincy, Downing Place 
URC, St Andrew’s Street Baptist. Our hosts helped us to discover 
what is unique and distinctive about each of these Christian 
traditions and to understand a little more about worship.  We 
experienced complete silence with the Quakers which some 
found hard and others found delightful; we saw the baptistery 
(pool) in the Baptist Church; heard about the relics in the Catholic 
altar, admired the organ in the Methodist church, learned about 
the social outreach of the URC and learned about the women 
reformers commemorated in the Anglican church. So much unites 
our Christian churches, but it was informative to discover how 
distinct traditions have developed



Chaplaincy News – a new Chapel
Following the building of the new music block, our Chaplaincy will be moving into the old 
music department at the end of this term, which allows us to create a dedicated Chapel for 
the first time.  

We hope to be able to invite parents to join us for worship in due course.

CONFIRMATION
Bishop Dagmar will conduct an Anglican Confirmation Service for us, in our new Chapel, next 
May. If your child would like to join our weekly lunchtime Confirmation preparation classes, from 
January to May 2026, please contact the Chaplain on aclarke@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk

Students wishing to prepare for Confirmation in the Roman Catholic church should speak to 
their local priest, as it is not possible for Catholic Confirmation to be offered through the school.

Do let us know if your child is confirmed out of school – we hope to create a display in the new 
Chapel to celebrate our journeys in faith.

mailto:aclarke@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk


The beginning of the academic year saw us planting spring bulbs in two of the three central flowerbeds in the 
school. We were rewarded with a lovely display of daffodils and tulips in the spring, and more recently by a lovely 
display of sunflowers, which we grew from seed. 

The end of the winter term saw us clearing an area for a wildlife garden, a feature the students were keen to have in
in school. Thankfully, by the help of some mechanical assistance, a dedicated area was cleared and we were able
to broadcast wildflower seeds such as ox-eye daisy, corn poppy, cornflower and corn marigold. Thankfully, despite
the very dry spring and the recent very warm temperatures, the wildflowers have emerged. These over time will
form a beautiful haven for pollinators and insects.

.

Gardening Club
The school’s Gardening Club, supported by a small group of very enthusiastic students keen to
learn the basics of gardening while enhancing the school environment, have had a busy and
varied year.

During the year, we were delighted to receive our Level 3 School Gardening Award
from the RHS, which recognises our efforts in enhancing the school’s surroundings.
We propagated plants from seed, cuttings and by division for a Plants’ Sale at the
beginning of the summer term. The sale raised c.£330, which will be used to support
both the PTFA and the club’s future activities.
A big thank to the delightful members of the Gardening Club and to parents and staff 

in supporting us.
Any budding student gardener is more than welcome to join us next school year! 



Young Leaders’ Award
This year saw the initiation of the Young Leaders’ Award programme at St Bede’s. The programme aims to
help students grow in confidence through teamwork and empowering them to serve in their communities.

Developed by the Church of England, it allows students to engage in new learning experiences, grow their
leadership, character and key life skills, and to discover the benefits of helping others by examining how
they can play a part in supporting their own communities.
As part of the programme, we were fortunate to have had a contribution
from Councillor Bryony Goodliffe (who represents Cherry Hinton on
Cambridge City Council) who came to speak to us about her role as a
leader.

Other activities included students exploring the attributes of notable world
leaders and undertaking volunteering work at home and in the local
community.

The end of the programme involved presentations by individual students 
on their chosen leaders and the award of certificates by Cllr Goodliffe, 
which they truly deserve.  Congratulations to all the participants!



Year 7 Poetry Competition Winners  
1st The Sea is a Salty Therapist by Sumin Bae
2nd My Life My Laws by Isabella Crawford
3rd The Rain by Jacob Yau
4th First Choice, Only Choice by Mira Nagy
5th Lipstick by Alice Reis Clarke
6th The Cat Called Sassy by Xanthe Essex

The Sea is a Salty Therapist

The sea is a salty therapist who
Charging no fee, but can’t be missed
Yells in waves and slaps my face
Then drags my troubles to a deeper place
My towel’s gone, my hair’s a mess
Yet somehow I feel less stressed
My salty therapist is the best.

My Life, My Laws

I’d rather not share, 
I know it’s not good,
But I’d rather keep my feelings inside,
I’d rather not overshare,
Because the thoughts are mine.

I’d rather not sleep,
I know it’s not good,
But the dreams I have are never great,
I’d rather not rest,
Because the time is mine.

I’d rather not have a bore of a garden,
I know they’re easy to find,
But one with a twist, bends and secret 
passages,
I’d rather not have a place people admire,
Because I’d rather explore.

I’d rather do things my way than yours,
Because it’s my life, my laws…

Thank you to poet Ellie Stoneley,  for being our judge.  
Please see the English page of the school website for 
the complete anthology of selected poems. 
Alison Denton



Library News 
This term’s library challenge winners for the short crime story were:
First place: Joe Prabhu, second place: Katherine Gwilt and third place: Georgie van Overbeke.
Results of this year’s final challenge will be announced  during the final week of term.

Our Carnegie shadowing group was particularly busy this year, with over 80 students signing up to take part. 
Participants attended weekly meetings to discuss the  8 shortlisted books for the Carnegie medal for writing. 
On Thursday 19th June, 65 students from the group attended a celebration event at Coleridge school. The 
morning consisted of fun quizzes, a themed bake-off competition and watching the live-streamed Carnegie 
awards event. The winner of this year’s Carnegie medal for writing, as chosen by the judges was 'Glasgow 
Boys', by Margaret McDonald, a popular book with our students. The Shadowers' choice award went to 'King 
Of Nothing', by Nathanael Lessore; another favourite with the group.
Congratulations to the bake-off winners: Jamie Todd, Jack Todd and Noah bailey, with their cake based on 
the book, 'The Things we Leave Behind' shown below.



Library News • The library was 
presented with a 
copy of David 
Attenborough's 
latest book, Ocean, 
from The Reading 
Agency along with 
a special message
from David 
Attenborough.

• We have recently joined 
forces with Cambridgeshire 
libraries so students and staff 
have access to their digital 
collection of books. Explore the 
collection now on the sora app

• This term we have celebrated Mental health Awareness Week, 
Reading for Empathy, Refugee week, and School Diversity Week. 

• Thank you to all our fabulous student librarians who have worked 
hard this year to keep our wonderful library immaculate! 

Year 7: Atharv Kaistha, Connie Burge, Shea Ostani, Bethany Dickens, 
Anuthi Rathnayake and  Raffaele Medio-Mercer.
Year 8: Austin Richardson, Jonatan Callu-Rak, Eliseus Cheung, Jack 
Cairns-Saranga, Hugo Mitton, Felix Bennett, Roisin Fletcher, Alice 
Jaques-Giddens and Cianna Oberiano.
Year 9: Seb Nay-Knuppel, Sophie Monk, Amelie Hetherington, 
Laetesha Brook and Amaya Griffiths.
Year 10: Joe Prabhu, Laurie McCrone, Evie Wright-Chamberlain and 
Laura Ulrich-Aldaz.

• Take a look at our Library 
Catalogue for summer reading 
recommendations, the latest 
Inter-House Reading Challenge, 
Library Challenge and more!

• To make room for new fiction 
the library donated a number 
of books to Convoy4Ukraine
as well as some blankets.

http://www.readingagency.org.uk/
https://bit.ly/4n2mKOI
https://soraapp.com/
https://soraapp.com/
https://empathylab.uk/
https://st-bedes.concordinfiniti.co.uk/library/configure/portal
https://www.convoy4ukraine.com/


Saturday Art Club Graduation

Antonio has had the opportunity to attend the Saturday Art & Design Club 
at Anglia Ruskin University throughout this academic year, every Saturday 
from 10 am to 1 pm.
Yesterday was a very special day, as he graduated at the Institution of 
Engineering & Technology in London, and we had the chance to visit an 
exhibition of some of his work at Somerset House as part of the National 
Saturday Club’s Summer Show. 
It was a truly wonderful and emotional day for us as a family.
He will be bringing home all the work he created during the year, and he's 
really looking forward to showing it to Mrs. Emmans.
We are incredibly proud of him and everything he has achieved.



This Year students have been cooking some fabulous dishes. I wanted to share some images 
of their fantastic work. Hope you enjoy seeing the efforts your children have made this year!



Year 7 Fabulous Salads

Year 7s had to show of a range of skills to produce a salad dish. Perfect for the 
Summer! I know you will agree they look gorgeous.



Year 8 Pasta Dishes

Year 8s had to demonstrate a range of skills to produce a pasta dish for their 
main assessment. They chose which cultural tradition to showcase their ideas.



Year 9 Dishes

Year 9s have had a very busy year from producing cakes culminating in their 
own ‘Showstopper’ cake to a range of savoury dishes developing skills. Here is 
a small selection.

Salad Nicoise
to practise 
presentation 

Students designed their own burgers using an 
online design tool and then made them

Showstopper Cakes



Year 10



Year 9 and 10 Life and Living Skills 
classes Afternoon Tea 17th July

Year 9 and 10 Life skills classes held an Afternoon Tea for staff to showcase a 
range of baking skills. They had to design the menus, make invitations and 
menu cards, prepare the food, make tea and coffee and serve staff on the 
day. Staff enjoyed the event and loved the savoury and sweet dishes served.



Y10 Geography trip
Year 10 students had a very successful day on their 
GCSE human geography fieldtrip, investigating the 
impacts of visitor flows on Cambridge.

Below is a summary of the day, written by Alex 
Sanders (10CS-LMA):

For our Year 10 Geography fieldwork trip, we took a 
trip into central Cambridge, assessing how cycles 
and flows of people affect the City Centre. We 
stopped a few times on the way, to do a traffic 
count, environmental quality survey, and an emotion 
map. Once we arrived in the City Centre, we 
completed a survey, where we asked a few 
questions to people related on how tourism affects 
the city. Overall, it was a very fun and interesting day, 
where we also learnt more about our city as well. 



History: The Tower of London Trip

Students in Year 10 visited the Tower of 
London to examine the historical site 
as part of their GCSE History studies. It 
was a fun and informative day where 
students started the day with a 
detailed tour of the site, followed by 
group work studying specific 
architectural features of the site and 
collecting photographic evidence for 
their projects. Students also visited the 
ceramic poppy display 
commemorating the 80th anniversary 
of the end of World War II. 



Our Year Nine GCSE Art trip was to Murray Edwards, a college in Cambridge that is home to one of the
largest collections of women’s art in the world. The building itself is fairly modern and designed so that you can see the 
art in the corridor opposite where you are standing through the glass and across the moving body of water in the 
courtyard. We arrived at around 9:45 and received a tour from Harriet Loffler, who is the curator that works there. She 
told us the history of the college as well as when the art collection was established and stories behind pieces of art that 
have particular significance to the college. For example, she mentioned the president of the college in 1991 was writing 
to individual woman artists to ask if they were able to donate a work to Murray Edwards, which was known as New Hall 
at the time. Even now, Murray Edwards is expanding their art collection, still restricting to art by woman artists.

Harriet gave us access to rooms that you would not normally be able to enter if you went as a student at the college or if 
you were visiting with family. This meant that we had to opportunity to explore the Fellow’s gardens from which you 
could see the dome on top of the dining hall. After the gardens, we could go into the Fellow’s Room, which displayed 
even more artwork. Towards the end of the tour, Harriet told us about the exhibition that is currently on in the college 
called ‘Looking at her’ which explores how women see and portray themselves through their art. This exhibition is mostly 
items that are always in college but also artwork that is on loan.

After the tour, we were able to make our own way around the college, which was quite simple to navigate. This meant 
that we could come back to artworks that we especially liked and could take as much time as we want looking at 
them. We explored with friends at our own paces, and we took pictures along the way to include on a page that we will 
create about the trip. Once we felt satisfied with our exploration, we selected works of art that we would like to copy 
and were given the chance to sit down in front of it rather than just a photo of it so that we could look at it in detail. We
all sat down and did this for the rest of the time we had before returning to school in order to get back in time for lunch.

Murray Edwards Art Trip



Murray Edwards Art Trip



PTFA Summer Term News
A Big Thank you to all who helped at the PTFA Events & Activities this Year. 
Wishing you all a wonderful summer holiday!

A Note for the Calendar
Next PTFA meeting will be on Tuesday 23rd September - Online via Teams.  Please register your email contact with PTFA 
to receive the link for the meeting. You are welcome to join us to plan exciting activities for the new academic year.

Shadowing is a gentle way to learn about taking on one of the officer roles - invitations are open to volunteer, please 
just drop us a line on ptfa@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk to find out more. N.B. Chair’s role is up for re-election in January 2026.

PTFA Events this term
● Y11 Leavers Day Ice Creams & Staff  “Thank you” Brunch:  A huge thank you and goodbye to all Y11 parents 

who graciously participated and helped make a memorable farewell day for the Y11 students and school staff. 
● Serving Refreshments: at the school play ‘The Railway Children’ and at the ‘Expressive Arts showcase’
● Y9 & Y10 Quiz event:  A new event in the PTFA events repertoire, lots of fun preparing for it, plus enjoyment, 

excitement and a fun afternoon for all who participated. ‘Tenpin Vouchers’ & ‘Early lunch pass’  prizes  hit the spot 
for the winner teams.

PTFA Fundraising
● Please join Easyfundraising to help raise FREE funds while you do your online shopping (QR code below).

Use this QR code to make donations to 
St Bedes PTFA towards refreshments or 
ongoing activities

For more details please email: 
ptfa@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk

Use this QR code to sign up to 
Easyfundraising for St Bedes PTFA

mailto:ptfa@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk
mailto:ptfa@stbedes.cambs.sch.uk


Yr 7 A Netball
2nd Place in the District Tournament

The Year 7A Netball team delivered a fantastic performance 
at the District tournament on Wednesday, 1st May. Drawn in 
a group with Chesterton, Netherhall, Sawston, and Swavesey, 
the team showed great skill and determination, winning all 
their matches comfortably to top the group and progress to 
the semi-finals.
In the semi-final, they faced Bassingbourn, the runners-up 
from the other group. The team maintained their momentum 
with another strong performance, securing a well-earned 
victory and booking their place in the final.
The final was a thrilling contest against Comberton, who had 
also won their group. Both teams were evenly matched, and 
after full time the score was tied at 6-6. The game went into 
two minutes of extra time, where despite the team’s 
continued effort and focus, Comberton managed to score in 
the final 30 seconds to edge the win 7-6.
It was a tough loss in a closely fought match, but the team 
should be incredibly proud of their performance, progress, 
and teamwork throughout the tournament. A brilliant effort 
from everyone involved, well done! 



Year 7 District Netball Tournament
B Team Tournament Champions

On 1st May, the St. Bede’s Year 7 Netball B Team competed in the 
District B Tournament, facing four schools in a round-robin format. 
Demonstrating exceptional teamwork, discipline, and skill, the team 
delivered a dominant performance throughout the event.
St. Bede’s controlled each match with confidence, showcasing 
particularly strong mid-court coordination and defensive play. 
Remarkably, the team completed the tournament without conceding 
a single goal—a rare and impressive achievement at this level of 
competition.
The team recorded the following results:
St. Bede’s 2–0 Bottisham St. Bede’s 3–0 Bassingbourn
St. Bede’s 4–0 Comberton St. Bede’s 1–0 Swavesey
This clean sweep is a testament to the players' commitment, 
teamwork, and tactical awareness. Congratulations to the entire 
squad on a well-deserved tournament victory.



U13 Girls Shine at District Cricket Tournament –
Narrowly Miss Out on Top Spot

On 10th June, the U13 girls District Cricket tournament 
saw an impressive turnout, with teams from six schools –
Marshland High, Ely College, NCA, Trumpington, 
Impington, and Comberton – taking part in a fantastic 
day of cricket.

The girls delivered a strong performance throughout the 
day, showing exceptional teamwork and discipline. Their 
bowling was particularly impressive, with barely any no-
balls conceded across all matches. Each game was won 
comfortably, with margins of around 20–30 runs, 
demonstrating the squad’s dominance and consistency.

The highlight came in a high-scoring clash against Ely 
College, where the team racked up an outstanding 98 
runs – the highest score of the tournament.
Despite winning every match, the final standings came 
down to total runs scored. Trumpington, who also 
remained unbeaten, edged ahead with 18 more runs 
overall, placing our team in a very respectable 2nd place 
in the District.
A fantastic effort from all involved – a proud day for U13 
girls' cricket!

A big thank you once again must go to our coach Steve 
Farrukh, who has been coaching the girl’s cricket at St 
Bede’s for the past 6 years.



U15 District Girls Cricket Tournament 
The U15 District girls Cricket tournament took place on 12th 
June, with teams from Trumpington, NCA, Impington, 
Comberton, and our own squad competing for top honors.
Our team had a fantastic start to the day with an impressive 
opening match against NCA, scoring 92 runs, including 
several powerful sixes that set the tone early. The momentum 
continued as we comfortably secured wins against both 
Impington and Trumpington, showcasing solid batting and 
exceptional fielding throughout.
The most thrilling match of the day came against 
Comberton, where we narrowly missed victory by just 1 run in 
a nail-biting finish. Comberton went on to win the 
tournament, but our girls put in an outstanding performance, 
pushing the eventual champions to the limit.
Bowling was a standout across all matches, with this being 
our most disciplined showing yet — minimal no balls and 
consistent pressure from our bowlers throughout the 
tournament.
The team finished a strong 2nd overall in the District, a result 
to be proud of and a testament to the effort, skill, and 
teamwork shown on the day.



Year 8 District Cup Football



Year 8 District Cup

Year 8’s have really kicked on from last year and have grown as a team. In the quarter finals 
they faced a Melbourn team that couldn’t live with our dynamic play. We comfortably won 
the match 5-0 with goals from Daniel Garcia, Oscar Martin, Immanuel Ntale and Alex Robin 
The semi-final was a very different affair. We were away to a strong Swavesey team. The first 
half was very tight with both teams trying to control the game, create opportunities but 
maintaining a solid defence. Half time was crucial and with a few tweaks we moved onto the 
front foot. Two goals from Jonathan Serban and one from Teddy Ngatchu put us 3-0 up. 
However, Swavesey were not finished, they kept pushing and scored two goals to make the 
last 5 minutes more nervous than was needed. The boys stood strong and saw the game out 
to win a place in the final.



Year 8 District Cup Final

The final took place on 2 July at Newmarket Town FC against Bassingbourn VC. The match was  
was a cagey affair where both teams had periods of possession and chances were created. 
Neither side could unlock the defence and the game  was 0-0 at half time to take the lead. 
The match was evenly balanced until ten minutes before the end of full time when the 
Bassingbourn striker shot and struck the ball sweetly from outside the area beating Francesco 
to give them a 1-0 advantage. The boys responded magnificently and laid siege to the 
Bassingbourn half. We created some excellent chances but unfortunately, we couldn't 
convert them to force the game into extra time. Congratulations to all the boys for their hard 
work and excellent performances this season.



Year 8 Football Squad

Year 8 Squad:
Alexander Robin, Chris Parker-Colvin, Daniel garcia, Daniel Okal, Delwin Shibi, 
Ethan Imhagwe, Francesco Cockram, Immanuel Ntale, Jacob Moss, Jim 
McCaughan, Jonathan Serban, Milo McCrone, Oscar Martin, Teddy Ngatchu, 
Barnaby Beadles



Year 10 District Cup Football

Click to add text



Year 10 District Cup Football

The Year 10 were drawn away to Bassingbourn in the quarter finals. After a solid start they 
began to get into their stride and were 3-0 up at half time. They continued into the second half 
and increased their lead and comfortably winning 8-0. In the semi-final, against Chesterton, 
we started slowly again but began to dominate the midfield and created chance after 
chance. We were soon 3-0 up with goals from Kostas Olefir and two from Daniel Nejji. The 
second half carried on from the first. Dennis Ancil bagged a hat-trick and Oliver Di Pietro also 
notched one. The only disappointment was a soft goal conceded by our otherwise watertight 
defence. A 7-1 win put us into the final against Trumpington at Newmarket Town Football club.



Year 10 District Cup final

St Bede’s Stage Stunning Comeback to Lift the Cup

St Bede’s produced a sensational performance in the final against Trumpington, overcoming a two-goal deficit to 
claim a well-deserved 4–2 victory and lift the cup.
Despite dominating the opening stages with some excellent football, St Bede’s found themselves unexpectedly 
trailing 2–0. Undeterred, they responded with composure and resilience, pulling one back before the break to 
reduce the deficit and regain momentum.
The second half saw St Bede’s step up another level, showcasing outstanding attacking play. A missed penalty 
early on didn’t dampen their spirit, and it was Kostas Olefir who brought the sides level with a clinical finish.
With the match finely poised, Daniell Nejji stepped up to produce a moment of magic — curling in a world-class 
free kick to make it 3–2. Nejji then sealed the result and his man-of-the-match performance with a stunning clean 
volley from outside the box, giving St Bede’s a 4–2 lead and ultimately, the victory.
It was a thrilling display of determination, skill, and character as St Bede’s celebrated a memorable cup final 
triumph.



Year 10 Football Squad

Year 10 Football Squad:

Adam Pietrak-Shafi, Samuel Barassi, James Wall, Tono Garcia Megia, Jedi Groves, 
Theo St Clair, Le Roi Ndaleu-Njenou, Denis Ancil, Daniel Nneji, Kostas Olefir, Oliver 
Di Petro, Sahvan Patel, Ryan Siji, Samuel Elston, Deon Sony.



Farewell and Best wishes to 
Daniel Nejji

We bid a fond farewell to Daniel Nejji, a Year 10 student, as he leaves St 
Bede’s to begin an exciting new chapter in Brighton. Daniel has signed a 
professional contract with Brighton & Hove Albion Football Club — a 
remarkable achievement that reflects his talent, dedication, and hard work.
While we are sad to see him go, we are incredibly proud of all he has 
accomplished during his time at St Bede’s. He has not only excelled on the 
pitch but has also been a valued member of our school community.
We wish Daniel every success in his football career and beyond, and we’ll be 
cheering him on from afar. Brighton are lucky to have him — and so were we.
Good luck, Daniel — your St Bede’s family will always be behind you!



Jubilee Cup



Jubilee Cup
St Bede’s Shine at Jubilee Cup District Athletics Tournament

St Bede’s athletes from Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 competed with determination and 
pride in the Jubilee Cup District Athletics Tournament, taking on 11 other schools 
in a high-energy day of sport.
The event brought together boys and girls across all year groups, participating in 
a wide range of track and field events. Times and distances from every event 
were converted into points, contributing to an overall team total.
Thanks to the effort, teamwork and commitment shown by our athletes, St 
Bede’s secured a fantastic third place overall out of 12 schools — a brilliant 
achievement that reflects the strength and depth of talent across the year 
groups.
Congratulations to everyone who represented the school. Your hard work and 
sportsmanship were outstanding throughout the day!



Jubilee Cup Squad
Jubilee Cup Squad:
Year 7

Andrew Rudge, Timothy Wong,Arthur Leckie, Tom DiPietro, David Sikhosana, 
Jacob Rowell, Enoch Taiwo, Florence Omburah Colville, Eva Mendez Garcia, 
Louisa Smith, Alice Reis Clarke, Alice Kerr, Mia Miele, Serene Wong, Gianna 
Armstrong, Rosa Jordan. 

Year 8

Alex Robin, Immanuell Ntale, Oscar martin, Teddy Ngatchu, Ethan Imhagwe, Jim 
McCaughan, Edward Hainsworth, Julian Kohler, Claudia Berrios, Lena Andrews, 
Lily Cordero, Margarida Furtado, Hania Chalupnik, Kasia Kawula, Luxianne
Njenou, Sarah Taiwo, Lexie Mustchin.



Jubilee Cup Squad
Jubilee Cup Squad:
Year 9

Zac Codlin, Errol Dushi, Jared Cendana, Ben Grey, Owen Williams, Xander 
Douglas, Brendan King, Edward Page, Felix Roche, Samuel Ng, Adun 
Oyeniran, Olivia Park, Gwendolin Doubleday, Sophie Monk, Beatrix Bell, 
Catherine Ellis, Rosa McMurray, Astrid Davis, Emily Wong, Leila Puchino, Eva 
Leckie and Klara Stepien.

Year 10

Sam Barassi, Daniel Nejji, Le Roi Ndaleu Njeuou, Nathaniel lemanski, Kostas 
Olefir, Deon Sony, Dennis Ancil, Alfie Page, Theo St Clair, Jeshua Gaylo, Nikola 
Obolewicz, Eliza Taylor, Annabelle Lindsell, Shannon Meadows, Amy Morgan, 
Brielle Chiy, Ella Munnelly, Susie McCaughan, Alyssia Felton, Maria Negrea.
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